Delta, Ontario

September 3, 1983

The Executive Committee of the Beverley Lake Protective Association was called to order by the President, Ed Van Voorhis at the Summer Home of the Van Voorhis family September 3, 1983 at 10:30 AM.

The minutes of the Annual Business Meeting and Picnic, held at the Pam Howe Summer residence August 7, 1983 were read for consideration.

The first item of old business was that of marking the dangerous shoals in Lower Beverley Lake. Al Brown reported that project was completed. Pam Howe volunteered look, into the possibility of securing water proof decals for the buoys, to ideal by their placement with the Lake Association.

The first item of new business was the announcement of the Executive Committee Meeting to be held at the Van Voorhis cottage May 29, 1984, at 10 A.M. The date for the Annual Business Meeting and Picnic is to be August 5, 1984 at 4 PM at the Van Voorhis Cottage. The date selected for the Regatta was July 1, 1984 at 1 PM (Rain Date July 2, 1984) at the Summer Home of Pam Howe. Ron White, a member of the Lake Improvement Committee reported on the meeting at Charleston Lake concerning the water level of Beverley Lake and surrounding lakes. This report was made to Ed Van Voorhis; to inform the Association that there will be a change within the next two years in the control of the water level of the lakes, shifting it from the Department of Natural Resourses to the Conservation Authority of which Douglas English is the characteristics.

The President appointed the following nominating committee to prepare a slate of officers for the election to be held at the Annual Business Meeting and Picnic: Dr. D. W. Wilson, chairman, Al Brown and Stella Cheetam.

Blythe Broughten volunteered to consult with his brother, who is a folk singer, to provide the musical entertainment for the Annual Business Meeting and Picnicia 1984.

George Gowdy made a motion expressing appreciation to the Van Voorhis for their hospitality and use of their cottage for our meeting. Fau Howe Seconded it and it Carried.

Stella Cheetam made the motion for adjournment and Blythe Broughten seconded the motion. It carried.

Respectfully submitted.

MARIE M. SHELLEY, Secretary

CES